Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 7, 2014
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Rep, Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead and TA Bob Veloski

At 6:45 pm, Chair Earl Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of November 19, 2013, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor
Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reported that the committee received notice that the first installment for the Recreation Commission payment to the town was received in the amount of $27,971.00.  There was a letter from Larry Young former DPW employee sharing concerns regarding salt and sand use.  Chair Leighton requested that Bob Veloski get a list of the salt/sand purchased for the past 3 years for next meeting.  Resident Jason Young, present at tonight’s meeting shared his concerns for the salt and sand usage in town especially on Woodman Road where he lives. Dave Nickerson stated that the driver had a problem with his gauge and has been spoken to. Dave also said the roads should be better now. Dave stated that the salt usage should be normal. Chair Leighton stated that the committee needed to get a handle on what it costs per mile for salt/sand for budgeting purposes.  Dave reported that the drivers have forms to keep track of the sand and salt use and this process will help the town if there is an emergency declared as this documentation can assist in getting reimbursement.  

Other items that came in the mail were a request from the boys and girls club in Manchester for $500 and Franklin VNA in the amount of $2000.  This information given to Katy as she is the liaison for outside agencies.  
Review of Financial Report 
Report dated December 6, 2013 for period ending November 30, 2013.
Old Business

 Katy gave the follow up report on the questions asked at last month’s meeting regarding welfare questions.   
New Business


POLICE DEPARTMENT, Chief Hankard

Chief Hankard reviewed the Police department request for FY15.  Chief stated that last year there was an overage that was caused due to losing an officer and paying out of time.  Other expenses were advertising for the position and detail slips that are reimbursed thru detail money and office supplies for improvement to evidence equipment.  Chief discussed the FY15 budget has a few increases, however one of those increases did not need to be added and the BOS took out an amount from line .566 as the WRSD did not vote this in.  There is a computer in need of replacing and gasoline went over.  Uniforms are also up this year for new uniforms desperately needed.  Katy asked for Judy who is absent about the DARE program.  Chief said the school loves it and it now includes not just the anti-drug issues but includes anti bulling information also.  Dave and Chair Leighton told the Chief that they appreciated his leadership and that he was very conscientious about the budget and very efficient and professional.


Chief reported that there is a warrant article for a police cruiser and the retrofit items and whatever items are not covered by the amount in the warrant article will come from the revolving detail fund.   Chief also states that there is a warrant article to replace the 4-wheel drive vehicle with a 2014, F150 special service vehicle that is 4 full size doors and has a full cage to transport.  This vehicle is about 2k cheaper than the expedition, it will have the eco boost system for gas savings and can be used for more that the expedition.  Chief suggests lease purchase for 3 to 5 years to lessen the tax burden.  There is also thought on undercoating and extended warranty that would make sense if we are keeping this vehicle for 7 years.  Chair Leighton stated the PD FY15 budget looks good however the Budget Committee has not discussed the 2.5% COLA recommended by the BOS.
Other

Liaison reports
Katy met with the interim DPW director Brian.  Katy explained that Brain when he worked in the town before we had a different budget cycle and Katy explained how the cycle changed and works currently on the fiscal year of 7/1 to 6/30.  

Chair Leighton suggested that Katy work with John Olmstead regarding some ongoing concerns we have had with the Library and Katy was the liaison for several years.  


Chair Leighton asked the committees feeling on the BOS recommendation of 2.5% COLA for FY15.  There are also other pay increases and pay scale adjustments the BOS are recommending.  After a lengthy discussion Chair Leighton made a motion not to support the 2.5% increase, 2nd by Roger Grey, Budget committee members were all in favor Dave Nickerson voted NO.  
Jeff Jenkins made a motion to extend the meeting for 30 minutes, 2nd by John Olmstead all were in favor.


Jeff Jenkins stated that the DPW was the largest budget in town and with the change in the DPW director the BOS will be accountable for the remainder of the current budget and proper preparation of the next budget cycle.  Jeff also stated that we need better record keeping so that when the Budget Committee is asked to do our job with need more tools to handle the budgeting process.
Adjourn


At 9:09 pm, Jeff Jenkins made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

